
The use of a standard compass during the round to 
obtain directional information is permitted under the 
Rules of Golf. However, other features on a compass 
such as a bubble level, magnifier, ruler, or any other 
such device must not be used during a round, (Rule 
4-3a.). As a best practice, we recommend that the 
compass contain no other feature, such as described 
above, or that the feature is covered over (using 
tape or indelible marker) to avoid any Rules issues. 

 
 

 
Please see a PGA TOUR Referee with any questions.  


